
 

 

 

 

 
 

July 24, 2019 

 

Chad Vanengen 

Magellan Midstream Partners, LP 

One Williams Center OTC-9 

Tulsa, OK 74172 

 

Re: Magellan Pipeline Site Plan Amendment 

Case Number:  1993-6016-13 

 

Dear Mr. Vanengen: 

Thank you for your submission for the above named minor amendment.  Please see the site plan where each 

comment is located. We reviewed it and have the following comments:  

 

A. Real Property Maurice Brooks 303-739-7294 mbrooks@auroragov.org 

1. License Agreement required for pipeline and/or equipment crossing Fire Lane and other easements. 

2. Contact Grace Gray for License Agreement 

 

B. Utilities Steve Dekoski 303-739-7490 sdekoski@auroragov.org 

1. A license agreement is required for the proposed pipeline crossing Aurora Water's utility easement.  

The license agreement documents show the pipeline being installed 15' above the utility easement.  The 

site plan and license agreement need to be in agreement for the utility crossing.  Include a detail of the 

proposed water main crossing showing the pipe layout. 

 

Please resubmit your work with the requested changes.  Contact each person making the comments and cc me 

with any emails. You may email it directly to me at wbarrett@auroragov.org .  Should you have any questions 

you may contact me via email or by calling 303.739.7133  

 

Sincerely,  

 
W. David Barrett  

Sr. Planner II  

 

 

Planning and Development Services 

Planning Division 

15151 E. Alameda Parkway, Ste. 2300 

Aurora, Colorado 80012 

303.739.7250 
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